Glidden Homestead Planning Session

July 18, 2010

Present: Kathy Siebrasse, Kepp Johnson, Sarah Glidden DeMink, Bridget Carlson, Svetlana Henrikson, Jim Morel, Jeff Marshall, Richard Glidden, Marcia Wilson

Excused: Amy Polzin, Linda Schwarz, Mark Pietrowski, Kenda Jeske, Mary Lou Smith

Kathy handed out “Why Vision Matters.” Discussed drafting a short vision statement that would complement the Mission Statement we already have. Working Vision Statement draft: Preserving the great American story of Joseph Glidden and the innovation and impact of barbed wire.

At the July 18 Planning Session, the board agreed on these top 3 priorities: Use of Site; Fund-Raising; and Education/Community Outreach.  This meeting focused almost exclusively on #1.
#1: Use of site

a) Garage: 

1) Urgency of decisions: loss of architect in September, DCCF grant due 9/1/10.

2) old plan called to take down; should revisit issue in a few years about repurposing after no longer needed as a Welcome Center

3) Jim showed and explained architect’s rendering of garage conversion to Welcome Center

4) Plumbing issue: There is no to water feed for Homestead that doesn’t come through greenhouse. No drainage found from city schematics. Might be expensive to plumb. Will not be an issue after obtaining floral property

5) Could be open by spring 2011

6) Do in phases: 1. Construction, 2. A/V, etc.

7) Motion by Bridget Carlson to move forward with tiered construction on garage as Welcome Center; seconded by Jeff Marshall; passed by unanimous vote.
b) Blacksmith Shop

1) Formal Dedication: Sunday, October 24, noon-4 p.m.
2) Work to be completed by then: hang shutters, make small door; restore double doors; make sign for building (“Blacksmith Shop at Glidden Homestead” w/visiting blacksmith sign underneath

3) No fire insurance on building. Should get insurance updated.

4) Current liability insurance includes BS.
c) House

1) Paint outside of house (by Aug 1 re Jim Morel)

2) Current office—turn into Joseph bedroom, or library, or gallery, if office is moved into Welcome Center
3) East parlor—refurnish if orientation area is moved to Welcome Center

4) Artwork—Revisit 2007 evaluation from Jerry Meyer, retired NIU Art History professor, on the artwork that needs evaluation for value and cleaning before hanging. Jim volunteered to take the selected pieces to Chicago Art Conservatory if someone makes arrangements. In an earlier board vote (in 2007), an amount of up to $600 was approved to have selected artwork evaluated in Chicago.
5) Upstairs

a) Lay flooring in archives storage room

b) Move collections from SE bedroom into storage room

c) Move artifacts from NW bedroom into SE bedroom

d) Renovate NW bedroom

e) Furnish NW bedroom as a parents’ w/child room; OR

f) Possibly switch “Jessie’s Room” to NW bedroom and making the current Jessie’s Room a child’s room

g) Need a climate control system, especially for archival rooms; look into stand-alone units.
h) No decision on shades for downstairs windows

1) Look at other options (are there “faux shades” that stick on?) (What about translucent, frosted contact paper?)

i) Long range—restore downstairs kitchen
d) Grounds/gardens

1) Landscaping company is responsible for garden maintenance

2) Ask for a Master Gardener to look at our garden plan

3) Jeff can ID plants; take pictures now for him to work on this winter

4) Have descriptions written of plants-- produce a list to accompany current self-guided site map brochure for visitors 
5) Sarah to try to involve her daughter from Chicago (degree in Landscape Design)
6) Long range: heritage garden; herb garden
e) Barn: to be used as museum space (J Glidden’s office, stalls, etc)

1) More junk was recently cleaned out by Jim and crew; more to be done.

2) Found the old cistern (the source of underground railroad–passage rumors); view at next board meeting

3) Need an informational sign on or near the barn that describes what it is and include Homestead website --  for Burger King customers and others to read 
4) Mid-range plan—recommendations of Roger Keys: use SE window as viewing window, using plexiglass; backlight a display through the window.
f) Welcome Center—long range

1) Obtain floral property, 5-10 years, as a Welcome Center/Innovation Center
#2 Fund raising – topic for future similar Planning Session
#3 Education/community outreach – topic for future similar Planning Session
Action Items:
1) Need a written master plan for use of site

2) Need a furnishings plan.  Furnishing plan committee: Svetlana, Marcia, Sarah? Ask volunteer (Svetlana has name). Ask Gayle Wuori.  Complete within 6 months-1 year (July 2011).
3) Kathy, Kenda, Marcia to set up PayPal and get credit card when Kenda returns from vacation.

4) Jim to ask Michael Dixon for ideas to make upstairs railing safer.
5) Ask other sites about their climate control systems. Is there a stand-alone unit we could get for upstairs?
6) Contact Ellwood House. Ask for Joseph’s desk (on permanent loan?).

7) Next board meeting: view cistern in barn
8) Signage: By August 9, Marcia to get estimates from Sycamore Signs (Ed Richter) and Banner Up Signs on:
a) Front yard sign, similar to Sycamore History Museum

b) Barn yard freestanding signage with info, website (4x8 wood on 2 posts; part permanent, part changeable)

c) Replicating Glidden Barbed Wire sign currently on display at Ellwood House (Richard Glidden believes this is an original sign that was on Glidden’s plant downtown DeKalb). 
d) Check with City’s sign ordinance

9) Jim will ask Michael Dixon to take measurements of barn for our future use

10) Jim to get bids on tiered construction of Welcome Center

Asides:

1) Possible good PR with Hansens (floral shop) to offer to help pay water bill; $XX / year. Long ago Richard had suggested to Hansens that they do a charitable write-off on their taxes. Explore this option more.
2) Board agreement to have picture rail made for west parlor, installed below current molding.

3) Add monitors for inside house to A/V needs for Welcome Center being designed by architect. 
